PO.BOX 270
HABANA, QUBA

PERSONAL

June 6th, 1917.

My dear Roberto:

Your letter of May 23rd, congratulating me on my commission in the United States Army (I have just been advised that my commission as Captain in the Signal Officers' Reserve Corps has been submitted for the President's signature) was splendid in every way. I thank you heartily.

You know I cherish your friendship, and I hope I will have the privilege of seeing you after the war, but you can be sure I will do my share.

With a good hand-shake to you, old man,

Very sincerely,

Hon. Roberto H. Todd,
Mayor of San Juan,
San Juan, Porto Rico.